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Sewage, Wastewater and Sanitation Hearing Advisory Board 
Meeting Notice and Agenda 

Members October 3, 2024 
Matthew Buehler, Chair 5:30 p.m. 
Kenneth Lund 
John Adams 

 

Chad Carnes, P.E. Northern Nevada Public Health 
Christopher Reede Conference Rooms A&B (Building B) 
Matt Smith – Alt. 1001 East Ninth Street 
Julianne Zotter, P.E., Alt. Reno, NV 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
An item listed with asterisk (*) next to it is an item for which no action will be taken. 
 
5:30 p.m. 
1. *Roll Call and Determination of Quorum 
2. *Pledge of Allegiance 
3. *Public Comment 

Action may not be taken on any matter raised during this public comment period until the matter 
is specifically listed on an agenda as an action item.  All public comment is limited to three 
minutes per person.  Members of the public may submit public comment by either attending the 
meeting in person or submitting comments in writing.  Comments submitted in writing must be 
submitted to smhopkins@nnph.org no later than 4:00 p.m. on the day before the scheduled 
meeting. 

4. Approval of Agenda – (For possible action) 
October 3, 2024 

5. Approval of Draft Minutes – (For possible action) 
August 1, 2024 

6.  Public Hearing to determine whether to recommend approval to the District Board of Health 
for a variance for APN 021-270-18 from sections 020.075 & 020.080 of the Washoe County 
District Board of Health Regulations Governing Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation. The 
variance requests permission to install a septic system on an undeveloped parcel that is within 200’ 
of a municipal sewer connection. – (For possible action) 

Staff Representative:  Latricia Lord 
Chris and Johnson Adeyanju 
6203 Hidden Highlands Dr 
Reno, NV 89502 
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7. *Public Comment 
Action may not be taken on any matter raised during this public comment period until the matter 
is specifically listed on an agenda as an action item.  All public comment is limited to three 
minutes per person.  Members of the public may submit public comment by either attending the 
meeting in person or submitting comments in writing.  Comments submitted in writing must be 
submitted to smhopkins@nnph.org no later than 4:00 p.m. on the day before the scheduled 
meeting. 

8. Adjournment – (For possible action) 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Possible Changes to Agenda Order and Timing: Items on the agenda may be taken out of order, combined with other 
items, withdrawn from the agenda, moved to the agenda of another later meeting, moved to or from the Consent section, 
or they may be voted on in a block. Items with a specific time designation will not be heard prior to the stated time but 
may be heard later. Items listed in the Consent section of the agenda are voted on as a block and will not be read or 
considered separately unless withdrawn from the Consent agenda. 

Special Accommodations: The Sewage, Wastewater and Sanitation Board Meetings are accessible to the disabled. Disabled 
members of the public who require special accommodations or assistance at the meeting are requested to notify Environmental 
Health Services in writing at the Northern Nevada Public Health, 1001 East Ninth Street, Building B, Reno, NV 89512, by 
calling 775.328.2434 option 8, or by email to smhopkins@nnph.org, at least 24 hours prior to the meeting. 

Public Comment: During the “Public Comment” items, anyone may speak pertaining to any matter either on or off the agenda, 
to include items to be heard on consent, by filling out a “Request to Speak” form and/or submit comments for the record to the 
Recording Secretary.  For the remainder of the agenda, public comment will only be heard during items that are marked FOR 
POSSIBLE ACTION. All  publ ic  comment should  be addressed  to  the Sewage,  Wastewater and San itat ion 
Hearing  Advisory Board  and  not  an  indiv idual  member .   The Board  asks that  your  comments are 
expressed in  a cour teous manner.   Any public comment for hearing items will be heard before action is taken on the 
item and must be about the specific item being considered by the Board.  Public comment and presentations for individual 
agenda items are limited as follows: fifteen minutes each for staff and applicant presentations, five minutes for a speaker 
representing a group, and three minutes for individual speakers unless extended by questions from the Board or by action 
of the Chair.  Reasonable efforts will be made to hear all public comment during the meeting.   

All public comment is limited to three minutes per person.  Unused time may not be reserved by the speaker nor allocated to 
another speaker. 

Response to Public Comment: The Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation Hearing Advisory Board can deliberate or take action 
only if a matter has been listed on an agenda properly posted prior to the meeting. During the public comment period, speakers 
may address matters listed or not listed on the published agenda. The Open Meeting Law does not expressly prohibit responses 
to public comments by the Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation Hearing Advisory Board. However, responses from the Board 
members to unlisted public comment topics could become deliberation on a matter without notice to the public. On the advice 
of legal counsel and to ensure the public has notice of all matters the Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation Hearing advisory 
Board will consider, Board members may choose not to respond to public comments, except to correct factual inaccuracies, 
ask for Health District Staff action or to ask that a matter be listed on a future agenda. The Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation 
Hearing Advisory Board may do this during the public comment item. (No discussion among Board Members will take place 
on the item)” 

Posting of Agenda; Location of Website:   

Pursuant to NRS 241.020, Notice of this meeting was posted at the following locations: Northern Nevada Public Health, 1001 E. 
9th St., Reno, NV 
Downtown Reno Library, 301 S. Center St., Reno, NV 
Reno City Hall, 1 E. 1st St., Reno, NV 
Sparks City Hall, 431 Prater Way, Sparks, NV 
Washoe County Administration Building, 1001 E. 9th St, Reno, NV  
Northern Nevada Public Health Website:  www.nnph.org  
State of Nevada Website: https://notice.nv.gov 

How to Get Copies of Agenda and Support Materials: Supporting materials are available to the public at the Northern 
Nevada Public Health located at 1001 E. 9th Street, in Reno, Nevada.  Ms. Susan Hopkins, Office Specialist for Environmental 
Health Services is the person designated t o respond to requests for supporting materials. Ms. Hopkins is located at the 
Northern Nevada Public Health and may be reached by telephone at (775) 328-2434 option 8 or by email at 
smhopkins@nnph.org. Supporting materials are also available at the Northern Nevada Public Health Website  www.nnph.org 
pursuant to the requirements of NRS 241.020. 
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4. Election of Chair  - The board discussed who would hold the position of chair for the next 
year.  Matt Buehler, the current chair, said that he was willing to continue.  No other board 
members expressed interest.  A motion to keep Mr. Buehler as chair was made by Mr. Lund 
and seconded by Mr. Adams.  The vote was unanimous. 

5. Approval of Agenda – August 1, 2024 
Mr. Adams moved to approve the agenda of the August 1, 2024, Sewage, Wastewater, and 
Sanitation (SWS) Board regular meeting. Second by Mr. Lund, motion approved unanimously. 

6.   Approval of Draft Minutes – May 2, 2024 
Mr. Lund moved to approve the minutes of the May 2, 2024, Sewage, Wastewater, and 
Sanitation Board regular meeting. Second by Mr. Adams, motion approved unanimously. 
 

7. Public Hearing – Hearing to determine whether to recommend approval to the District Board 
of Health for a variance for APN 142-241-14 from section 040.100 of the Northern Nevada 
Public Health (NNPH) Regulations Governing Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation. (For 
possible action) 

 Staff Representative: Josh Philpott 
Mr. Philpott reviewed the staff report, the history of the project and the variance request to allow 
for crossing of a drainage channel to place a repair leach field in the future event of failure. He 
indicated that the parcel was split by a drainage making it nearly impossible to fit both a primary 
septic system and a repair area on the same side of the drainage as the home.  As the regulations 
do not allow for a crossing of drainages, NNPH could not approve a repair on the other side 
without a variance.   
 
Mr. Philpott reviewed the drainage specifically.  He indicated that while the channel appeared to 
have originally been connected to White’s Creek, it was determined to NNPH’s satisfaction that 
it no longer was connected and should be considered a drainage rather than a watercourse.  He 
and other NNPH staff had walked and visually inspected where it used to be connect and found 
that previous development had eliminated the connection.  After inspection, staff believes that 
the channel will only carry stormwater. 
 
He then reviewed the proposed layout.  He stated that he had met with design engineer and 
utilizing GPS and ensured that the layout would fit as shown, meeting all required setbacks other 
than the one that was being requested to vary.  The mitigation proposed was a standard 
mitigation that had been seen in multiple prior variances, and NNPH felt that it was sufficiently 
protective of public health.  He said that no other reasonable options were thought to be 
available. 
 
Lastly, Mr. Philpott covered the requested conditions that any instances of non-function be 
reported to NNPH and that the variance be recorded to the parcel to ensure that future owners 
were aware of requirements.  He then opened it up to the Board for questions. 
 
Mr. Buehler asked about other properties using the same method of mitigation on the channel.  
Mr. Philpott responded that he was not sure about this channel in particular, but on other 
channels it had become the standard and no issues had come up.  He said most other properties 
on this channel thus far had sufficient space for both areas to be on one side. 
 
The discussion continued about what water the channel would carry, Mr. Lund wanted to clarify 
if any water would come from White’s Creek.  Mr. Philpott responded that staff was confident 
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that the connection to White’s Creek was severed, the channel would only carry rainwater and it 
ultimately drained to Steamboat.  He indicated that a hydrologic report had also been submitted 
by the applicant who was present.  The applicant, Mr. Bailey spoke to the issue that drainage 
assessment had been triggered by a requirement to size a culvert to be installed under the road 
that would accept the volume expected.  The assessment indicated the channel would only take 
stormwater.   
 
The discussion turned to the proposed mitigation technique.  Mr. Carnes indicated that he had 
installed others, including a previous variance case and there had been no issues.  He also 
discussed that he had originally started on this design with Reno Tahoe Geo when he worked 
there.  He had conducted percolation tests with Mr. Adams and also verified that the channel 
would very rarely take water, it was more “historic”.  He commented that the whole area had 
small historic drainages that rarely saw water.  Mr. Adams weighed in that he was very familiar 
with the area and was confident that the channel did not take water from White’s Creek – he did 
not think even if the Creek blew out the water would reach this property. Mr. Carnes said his 
work had been done in winter and he had reassessed the area in spring and walked the course of 
the channel quite a ways and didn’t see any evidence of regular water flows. 
 
Mr. Lund clarified that he was understanding that the mitigation procedure was considered very 
safe and the ditch was only intermittent run off.    Mr. Philpott concurred and stated that the staff 
had also taken a conservative measurement to achieve the 25’ setback from the drainage to 
reduce any potential for impacts.  Mr. Lund asked if the drainage was a larger creek if the 
methodology would change.  Mr. Philpott responded that it might be different for a larger 
waterbody but that for small and intermittent drainages, this was considered sufficient.   
 
Mr. Carnes asked if he could set a condition that staff inspect the encasement.  Mr. Philpott 
indicated that the property owner would have to pull a permit and staff would inspect the 
complete install.  Mr. Carnes queried the owner if the driveway was intended to run alongside 
the primary system.  Mr. Bailey affirmed this and Mr. Carnes said that some protection measure 
to prevent vehicular traffic should be required and shown on the plan.  Mr. Bailey indicated that 
they intended to do landscaping but would not be an issue.  Mr. Lund asked for clarification on 
what the protection would need to be.  General discussion about boulders being appropriate, as 
long as the design engineer agreed. 
 
Mr. Kelly weighed in to remind the Board that as they discussed new conditions, not to forget 
the two staff recommended conditions in their motion.  Mr. Adams said that he would also like a 
condition that indicator tape be placed above the crossing encasement to reduce the potential for 
future excavations to damage it.   
 
The Board discussed the conditions and outlined what they wanted for additional conditions.   
Mr. Lund made the motion to approve and outlined conditions.  The motion was seconded by 
Mr. Adams.  Motion passed unanimously.  The hearing was closed by Mr. Buehler. 
 
Conditions of Approval 

1. Any instances of system non-function must be reported to NNPH for review and must be 
repaired immediately. In the event of failure to maintain or lack of system function, NNPH 
may require sampling and/or impose restrictions on the property based on the functionality 
of the building sewer line, up to and including removal of the storm drain crossing. 
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2. Require recording of the variance to the parcel to ensure proper public records notification 
in the event the property is sold to any other person or entity. Recording may not be 
removed without NNPH approval.  

 
Motion 
Motion made by Mr. Lund “Move to present to the District Board of Health a recommendation 
for approval of Variance Case H24-0002VARI (Page and Olivia Bailey) to allow the approval of 
a septic system as proposed, with the following conditions (list conditions)” 
 

1. Any instances of system non-function must be reported to NNPH for review and must be 
repaired immediately. In the event of failure to maintain or lack of system function, NNPH 
may require sampling and/or impose restrictions on the property based on the functionality 
of the building sewer line, up to and including removal of the storm drain crossing. 

2. Require recording of the variance to the parcel to ensure proper public records notification 
in the event the property is sold to any other person or entity. Recording may not be 
removed without NNPH approval.  

3. A protective barrier or devices shall be installed around the primary septic field on the 
north and east side within any areas subject to vehicular traffic.  The protective measures 
must be reviewed and approved by the design engineer. 

4. Indicator tape to be installed 12 inches above the crossing encasement. 
 
Second by Mr. Adams.  Motion passed unanimously.  Mr. Buehler closed the public hearing. 
9. *Public Comment 

As there were no public comment requests, closed the public comment period. 
10. Adjournment –  

At 6:10 p.m., Mr. Buehler adjourned the meeting. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 





 A diagram of the location and distance to any well and on-site sewage disposal system within 150 
feet of the subject property (if none, so indicate).  

 A diagram of the distances from the proposed on-site disposal system to any proposed or existing 
on-site well.  

 A diagram of the location of any percolation hole or test trench(es) on the property.  
 A diagram to scale of the location of all proposed on-site sewage disposal system components, 

including a delineated area for future replacement of disposal trench(es).  
 A diagram of the distance to any available sewer system (if none, so indicate).  
   The number of bedrooms in the proposed building.  
 The maximum slope across the disposal area.  
 A diagram of the lot dimensions and total lot area.  
 The location of water supply lines.  
 A diagram of all structures on site.  
 A diagram of all existing and proposed drainage improvements.  
 A diagram of the location of any watercourse and/or natural drainage channel within 150 feet of the 

property (if none, so indicate).  
 Soil logs and percolation test results, including calculations and actual field data (if required).    

Sewage loading calculations and application rates.  
 System sizing calculations.  
 Pertinent geological and hydrogeological information.  
 Construction drawings, cross-sections and specifications of the proposed system.  
 Certification by an engineer that the proposed system is properly designed to function for at least 

ten (10) years (engineer’s seal).  
 Submit a completed Notice of Special    On-Site Requirements. We will  give  you  the form after 

variance is approved by the District Board of Health.  

BE PREPARED TO SUBMIT:  
 Other information may be required to enable the Board to adequately consider the application.  

THE SUBMITTED DATA, DOCUMENTS AND DESIGNS MUST DEMONSTRATE WHETHER:  
1. The proposed system will significantly and/or adversely impact any water so that the water may no 

longer be used for its existing or expected beneficial use. 
2. The proposed system will be detrimental or pose a danger to the public health, safety or create or 

contribute to a public health hazard. 
3. Other reasonable alternatives for compliance with these regulations are available to the applicant. 

State the alternatives considered, including reasons for rejection. 

ALL INFORMATION MUST BE PROVIDED AND THIS APPLICATION MUST BE PROPERLY COMPLETED PRIOR TO SUBMITTAL.   
FAILURE TO DO SO MAY RESULT IN SIGNIFICANT DELAYS TO THE PROCESSING OF THIS VARIANCE REQUEST.  



 P. 775-328-2434 
1001 E Ninth St. Bldg. B 

Reno, NV 89512 
NNPH.org 

 

 

 
Staff Report 

Board Meeting Date:  October 3, 2024 
 
TO:  Sewage, Wastewater, and Sanitation Hearing Advisory Board 
FROM: Latricia Lord, Senior Environmental Health Specialist  

775-328-2689, llord@nnph.org  
SUBJECT: Variance Case H24-0003VARI; Variance to Sections 020.075 & 020.080, Parcel 021-

270-18, 6203 Hidden Highlands Drive, Reno, NV 
 

SUMMARY 
This staff report summarizes the Environmental Health Services Division’s (EHS) review of the 
submitted variance application for your decision to recommend or deny approval to the District Board 
of Health (DBOH) a variance for APN 021-270-18, owned by Johnson and Chris Adeyanju. The 
variance requests permission to install a septic system on an undeveloped parcel where municipal 
sewer is available within 200 feet of a property line. 
Previous Action 
There has been no previous action with this variance request. A City of Reno Building Department permit 
application for a new Single-Family Dwelling (BLD25-00193E) on the subject parcel was received by 
EHS on July 22, 2024. The Building Permit was marked as Not Applicable by NNPH staff because 
municipal sewer is considered available to the subject property.   
Background 
The variance correctly identifies Sections 020.075 and 020.080 of the Sewage, Wastewater, and 
Sanitation Regulations (regulations) that prohibit the issuance of a permit to install a septic system if 
public sewer is available within 200’ of a property line of an undeveloped parcel.  Washoe County 
Utilities was consulted and has confirmed that a municipal sewer line is located within 200’ of the 
property line of this property.  
The property owners wish to build a dwelling on the property and have conducted a test trench inspection. 
Fractured rock was observed at original ground surface in the test trench.  Fractured rock is considered a 
potential direct conduit to groundwater and will therefore require an engineered septic system, which 
will provide better effluent treatment than a standard system would.  The property owners are aware of 
the vertical setbacks and engineered fill that will be required to install a code compliant septic system 
and associated future repair area.   
The reason for the variance request is due to the proximity of the municipal sewer line, which prohibits 
EHS staff from issuing the necessary permits for the dwelling.  The Adeyanju’s are contending that the 
cost for connecting to the subject property to municipal sewer is cost prohibitive.   
The general contractor has provided a statement to the SWS Board outlining different scenarios with 
respect to the installation of a septic system vs a connection to municipal sewer and their approximate 
costs. Numerous quotes have been provided that demonstrate cost differences for the various scenarios.  
Findings of Fact 
The Board must consider the following when making a recommendation on this variance to the DBOH:  



1. Will the proposed variance result in contamination of water to the extent it cannot be used 
for its existing or expected use? 
Reply:  Fractured rock was observed in the test trench inspection, and it can be considered 
a direct conduit to groundwater. However, the property owners are aware that any proposed 
system design and installation is expected to meet all applicable setbacks listed in the SWS 
regulations that have been shown to adequately mitigate the potential for groundwater 
contamination. If municipal sewer was not available to this property these same setbacks 
and design and installation requirements would be required of the property owners.  
Therefore, if the system functions as intended, then there should not be effluent discharge 
to surface water or groundwater and should not pose a threat to groundwater contamination.  

2. Will the proposed variance pose a threat to public health? 

Reply:  There are two primary ways that sewage can pose a threat to public health, direct 
exposure via surface and groundwater contamination in areas with domestic wells. All 
sewage would be discharged underground preventing direct exposure and since all setbacks 
and design requirements would be met, no increased risk of groundwater contamination is 
expected. 

3. Are there other reasonable alternatives? 

Reply:  SWS regulations do not allow for the issuance of any permit to install, modify or 
replace a septic system with municipal sewer available within 200’ of a property line of an 
undeveloped property.  There is no alternative other than for the property owners to connect 
to a municipal sewer line at the intersection of Hidden Valley Drive and Desert Way. 

Conditions of Approval 

1. EHS staff are not recommending any conditions of approval at this time, as the property is 
of sufficient size for a standard septic system or a sand filter bed that will meet all applicable 
setbacks.  EHS would follow its normal permitting and inspection procedures and will 
expect any septic design to meet all other regulations.   If the Board does determine that 
there are appropriate conditions of approval, any conditions they set should be required to 
be recorded to the title, not to be removed without NNPH approval. 

Recommendation 
Staff is neutral as to whether the Sewage, Wastewater and Sanitation (SWS) Hearing Board should 
support the presented Variance Case # H24-0003VARI (Johnson and Chris Adeyanju) to allow for 
the construction of a septic system to support a new dwelling, as all setbacks should be able to be 
met and the relative cost of dragging sewer to the property is the only issue. Our primary reason for 
remaining neutral is due to EHS’s internal policy that financial hardship situations are not to be 
decided at the staff level but rather at the Advisory Board and District Board of Health level to 
avoid any personal judgements as to what constitutes a financial hardship.  
Possible Motion 
Should the SWS Hearing Board wish to approve the variance application, the three possible motions 
would be:  

1. “Move to present to the District Board of Health a recommendation for approval of Variance 
Case # H24-0003VARI (Johnson and Chris Adeyanju) to allow the permitting and 
construction of a septic system as requested”; OR 



2. “Move to present to the District Board of Health a recommendation for approval of Variance 
Case # H24-0003VARI (Johnson and Chris Adeyanju) to allow the permitting and 
construction of a septic system as proposed, with the following conditions (list conditions)”, 
OR 

3. “Move to present to the District Board of Health a denial of Variance care # H24-0003VARI 
(Johnson and Chris Adeyanju)”.  

The SWS Board may also formulate their own motion or request additional information from the 
applicant if desired. 
 





Sewer. 

I’ve checked with numerous professionals about the maximum slope for a sewer line. I’m 
told that the velocity of the flow can’t exceed 10’/second. Nobody I’ve spoken with can tell 
me how that relates to the degree of slope. I had the sewer line bid out 2 different ways, one 
as a stand-alone line with a lesser slope, and one in a common trench with the water line 
with a slope approaching 45%. NV Energy will not allow the sewer or water in the same 
trench as the electric conduit. They need to be in separate trenches with 2’ of undisturbed 
soil between them. The most direct route from the house to the utility locations would run 
at about a 45-degree angle to the contour lines. This would necessitate excavating a 
pathway down the hill that is level from side to side, in order to ensure a stable setting for 
the equipment used. Unfortunately, this would leave an ugly scar on the hillside, that would 
be visible to the residents of Hidden Valley for years to come. There would also be erosion 
issues in the future, as this property was ground zero for the recent floods. 

Also, in conversations with Alan Jones with Washoe County Utilities, he informed us that 
we would have to extend the 8” sewer main down Hidden Highlands Drive approximately 
100’ and install a manhole.  This requirement is reflected in both bids. To further 
complicate things, Washoe County recently installed a large (18”?) sewer line to carry 
effluent to the Hidden Valley golf course in the street where we would be working to extend 
the sewer main. The homeowners, Johnson and Chris Adeyanju gave the county an 
easement through their property with no compensation, to allow for this effluent line being 
installed. 

Option A. Stand-alone sewer line.  Longer but shallower (2’deep).   $134,300 

Option B. In common trench with water line. Shorter but deeper (4’ deep). Does not include 
water line material and labor.                                                                                                       $137,000 

Water and Electric. This assumes option B above. 

Separate 2’ deep trench for electric conduit and sand.         $28,000 

Labor and materials for water line, including hookup to main.    $15,000 

In addition to these excavation costs, there are hookup fees, cost of electric wire, and 
annexation to the TMWA system. These break down as follows: 

TMWA annexation fee for a 5-acre lot           $21,000 

TMWA hook up fee (based on recent jobs).   $10,000 





Suncrest Design and Construction <suncrestnv@gmail.com>

FW: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18
5 messages

Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org> Thu, Aug 15, 2024 at 12:52 PM
To: "Suncrest Builders, Inc" <suncrestnv@gmail.com>
Cc: "Kelly, David A" <DAKelly@nnph.org>

Hi Greg,

 

Please see the email chain below with CSD Engineering. Since a connection via the right of way is possible, an easement is not required.
Therefore, if a septic system is the desired sewage disposal method, an approved variance will be required. As I mentioned on the phone,
we have had variance requests go forward to the SWS Board where they did not have a full septic design prepared. But, they did present
evidence in the form of quotes to claim financial hardship. Please let us know if you have any other questions.

 

Thanks

Latricia

 

Latricia Lord, REHS

Senior Environmental Health Specialist

Environmental Health Services

O: 775-328-2689

1001 E Ninth St. Bldg. B Reno, NV 89512

NNPH.org

 

 

From: Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:37 PM
To: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Latricia

 

Yes, that is correct

9/16/24, 2:23 PM Gmail - FW: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=fbb6ace49e&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1807484540932996099&simpl=msg-f:18074845409329960… 1/11



 

Thank you

 

 

Alan Jones, PE – Senior Licensed Engineer

Community Services Department | Engineering and Capital Projects -Utilities

ajones@washoecounty.us   | Office: 775.954.4651 Mobile: 775-303-4305

1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, NV 89512

     

 

 

From: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:35 PM
To: Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Alan,

Thanks for the response. Just to confirm, he can connect via the right of way without requiring an easement, correct?

Latricia

 

 

Latricia Lord, REHS

Senior Environmental Health Specialist

Environmental Health Services

O: 775-328-2689

1001 E Ninth St. Bldg. B Reno, NV 89512

NNPH.org

 

 

From: Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:04 PM

9/16/24, 2:23 PM Gmail - FW: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=fbb6ace49e&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1807484540932996099&simpl=msg-f:18074845409329960… 2/11



To: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>; Pascual, Katrina A. <KPascual@washoecounty.gov>; Mayorga, Alexander R.
<AMayorga@washoecounty.gov>; Sesock, Haylee M. <HSesock@washoecounty.gov>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Latricia

 

To connect within Hidden Highlands, they would need to extend the sewer main and install a manhole. They could also use a
low-pressure system within Hidden Highlands. An easement through the County property, isnot an option

 

Thank you   

 

 

Alan Jones, PE – Senior Licensed Engineer

Community Services Department | Engineering and Capital Projects -Utilities

ajones@washoecounty.us   | Office: 775.954.4651 Mobile: 775-303-4305

1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, NV 89512

     

 

 

From: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 10:20 AM
To: Pascual, Katrina A. <KPascual@washoecounty.gov>; Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>; Mayorga, Alexander R.
<AMayorga@washoecounty.gov>; Sesock, Haylee M. <HSesock@washoecounty.gov>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: FW: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Good morning all,

Suncrest Builders is inquiring about installing a septic system at 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18 which may require a
variance due to the proximity of municipal sewer. A question that has come up is would connection to the municipal sewer require an
easement through Parcel 051-491-01 or could they connect in the actual street of Hidden Highlands Drive?  

Thank you

Latricia

 

 

Latricia Lord, REHS

Senior Environmental Health Specialist

Environmental Health Services

O: 775-328-2689
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Hi Latricia

Thank you for checking on this. We are going to proceed with the variance. This extra bit of information confirms that the cost of the sewer line
is going to be astronomical. We’ll get started on the process of job costing. 
A funny note: Alan Jones was one of the first contacts on this project. He asked for and got an easement through the Adeyanju’s property for
the effluent line they put in last fall. The circle of life.

Greg
Sent from my iPad

On Aug 15, 2024, at 12:53 PM, Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org> wrote:

Hi Greg,

 

Please see the email chain below with CSD Engineering. Since a connection via the right of way is possible, an easement is
not required. Therefore, if a septic system is the desired sewage disposal method, an approved variance will be required. As I
mentioned on the phone, we have had variance requests go forward to the SWS Board where they did not have a full septic
design prepared. But, they did present evidence in the form of quotes to claim financial hardship. Please let us know if you
have any other questions.

 

Thanks

Latricia
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From: Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:37 PM
To: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Latricia
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Yes, that is correct

 

Thank you
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From: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:35 PM
To: Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Alan,

Thanks for the response. Just to confirm, he can connect via the right of way without requiring an easement, correct?

Latricia
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From: Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:04 PM
To: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>; Pascual, Katrina A. <KPascual@washoecounty.gov>; Mayorga, Alexander R.
<AMayorga@washoecounty.gov>; Sesock, Haylee M. <HSesock@washoecounty.gov>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Latricia

 

To connect within Hidden Highlands, they would need to extend the sewer main and install a manhole. They could
also use a low-pressure system within Hidden Highlands. An easement through the County property, isnot an
option

 

Thank you   
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From: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 10:20 AM
To: Pascual, Katrina A. <KPascual@washoecounty.gov>; Jones, Alan <AJones@washoecounty.gov>; Mayorga,
Alexander R. <AMayorga@washoecounty.gov>; Sesock, Haylee M. <HSesock@washoecounty.gov>
Cc: Kelly, David A <DAKelly@nnph.org>
Subject: FW: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18

 

Good morning all,
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Suncrest Builders is inquiring about installing a septic system at 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18 which may
require a variance due to the proximity of municipal sewer. A question that has come up is would connection to the
municipal sewer require an easement through Parcel 051-491-01 or could they connect in the actual street of Hidden
Highlands Drive?  

Thank you

Latricia
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From: Suncrest Builders, Inc <suncrestnv@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2024 3:07 PM
To: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Subject: Septic Variance

 

Hi at cia  ha k you o  he phone con e sa ion t e o he  day  ou we e e y help ul and gave us some use ul n o mat on  We a e p o eeding wi h he ounty t ench inspe t on  which We tek wi l be chedu ing  Nea  he end o  ou  conve sat on

Hi Latricia,

 

Thank you for the phone conversation the other day. You were very helpful and gave us some useful information. We are
proceeding with the county trench inspection. which Westek will be scheduling.

 

Near the end of our conversation, you had mentioned that if we needed to get an easement through an adjacent parcel in order
to hook up to the sewer, then a variance would not be needed. I'm attaching a map sent to me from Katrina Pascual with
Washoe County showing where the sewer line is located. It appears that we would need to go through the neighboring parcel,
APN 051-491-01. This parcel is owned by Washoe County Community Services. Please let me know who I would need to speak
to about this. If we still need to go through with the variance we intend to do that. The more information we gather regarding
putting in a sewer line, the more prohibitivly expensive it becomes.

 

Thank you,

Greg
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[Quoted text hidden]

Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org> Thu, Aug 15, 2024 at 3:53 PM
To: Suncrest Design and Construction <suncrestnv@gmail.com>

Ok- once you have the bids/estimates and think you are ready to apply for the variance please send everything over so we can review
before you submit. Once the variance application is paid for we will schedule a SWS Board meeting. We try and hold them on the first
Thursday of each month and we need time to prepare for the meeting- so we would need the application paid for by next Friday August
23rd if you want to have a meeting on September 5th.

 

Latricia Lord, REHS

Senior Environmental Health Specialist

Environmental Health Services

O: 775-328-2689

1001 E Ninth St. Bldg. B Reno, NV 89512

NNPH.org

[Quoted text hidden]

Suncrest Builders, Inc <suncrestnv@gmail.com> Mon, Aug 19, 2024 at 9:56 AM
To: JOHNSON ADEYANJU 

Hi Johnson,

Here is the email chain regarding the septic variance. I spoke with Alan Jones and got his take on this. He basically said that we should be
able to get the variance based on the excessive cost of running a sewer line down to the main. I'm emailing John Phenix the information that
I have on what this entails, and he will get us a written proposal on doing it. I'll update as I get any additional information. We do need to
get this in this week in order to make the meeting on Sept. 5.

Greg

SuncrestDC.com
NVCL 0086983 Limit $1.8M
Vicki Cell: (775) 772-8130
Office: (775) 387-3013
Fax: (775) 324-2898

This message is confidential. It may also be privileged or otherwise protected by work product immunity or other legal rules. If you have
received it by mistake, please let us know by e-mail reply and delete it from your system; you may not copy this message or disclose its
contents to anyone.

[Quoted text hidden]
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To: "Suncrest Builders, Inc" <suncrestnv@gmail.com>

Great.
I also left VM for Alan Jones.

Thanks,
Johnson 

Sent from my iPhone

On Aug 19, 2024, at 9:57 AM, Suncrest Builders, Inc <suncrestnv@gmail.com> wrote:

Hi Johnson,

Here is the email chain regarding the septic variance. I spoke with Alan Jones and got his take on this. He basically said that we
should be able to get the variance based on the excessive cost of running a sewer line down to the main. I'm emailing John
Phenix the information that I have on what this entails, and he will get us a written proposal on doing it. I'll update as I get any
additional information. We do need to get this in this week in order to make the meeting on Sept. 5.

Greg

SuncrestDC.com
NVCL 0086983 Limit $1.8M
Vicki Cell: (775) 772-8130
Office: (775) 387-3013
Fax: (775) 324-2898

This message is confidential. It may also be privileged or otherwise protected by work product immunity or other legal rules. If
you have received it by mistake, please let us know by e-mail reply and delete it from your system; you may not copy this
message or disclose its contents to anyone.

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Lord, Latricia <LLord@nnph.org>
Date: Thu, Aug 15, 2024 at 3:54 PM
Subject: RE: Septic Variance- 6203 Hidden Highlands Dr., APN 021-270-18
To: Suncrest Design and Construction <suncrestnv@gmail.com>

Ok- once you have the bids/estimates and think you are ready to apply for the variance please send everything over so we
can review before you submit. Once the variance application is paid for we will schedule a SWS Board meeting. We try and
hold them on the first Thursday of each month and we need time to prepare for the meeting- so we would need the
application paid for by next Friday August 23rd if you want to have a meeting on September 5th.
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WORK ORDER AUTHORIZATION 
SENT VIA EMAIL 

Pursuant to NRS 108.245 you are hereby given notice that the consultant providing the service indicated above may, at a future 
date, claim a lien as provided by law against the property if the consultant is not paid. 
 
Bills are rendered monthly for work in the preceding month and except as otherwise provided by written agreement, are due and  
payable upon receipt. A charge of one and one-half percent (1-1/2%) per month will be added to unpaid invoices after thirty (30) 
days.  
 
No invoices can be reissued more than fourteen days after receipt. 
In the event legal action is necessary to enforce payment of any amounts due, I agree to pay reasonable Attorney’s fees incurred. 

 
PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN THIS WORK ORDER  

TO OUR OFFICE, OR VIA EMAIL: (SIGNATURE) 

ken@westexconsulting.com  

                                (WRITTEN OR TYPED NAME) 

                         ...THANK YOU    

 (DATE)  

 

 
ORDERED BY: 

 
Mr. Greg Bischoff 

 
DATE: 

 
9/10/2024 

                              
COMPANY NAME:  FILE #: PW24-529 

 
MAILING ADDRESS:                                     

 (Street/P.O. Box)                                            (City)                                  (State/Zip) 

BILLING EMAIL ADDRESS:  

BILLING ADDRESS:  

(if different from mailing): (Street/P.O. Box) (City) (State/Zip) 

TELEPHONE: 775-387-3013 EMAIL ADDRESS:  suncrestnv@gmail.com 

FAX:                  CELL:  

STAFF: KLM    

DOCUMENTS RECEIVED:  

 
DESCRIPTION OF WORK: Septic System Inspections 

                                                    
JOB NAME: 6203 Hidden Highland Drive 

  
PERMIT #: TBD 

APN #: 021-270-18 

 
JOB ADDRESS: 6203 Hidden Highlands Drive, Washoe County, Nevada 

  

FEE: $ 1,500.00 (One Thousand Five Hundred Dollars) 

       

    
PROPERTY OWNER:  

ADDRESS:   
 (Street/P.O. Box) (City) (State/Zip) 

 









AFFIDAVIT_OF_OWNERSHIP_201406.doc    

 
 
 
 

STATE OF _______________________) 
          :  ss 
COUNTY OF _____________________) 
 

AFFIDAVIT OF OWNERSHIP 
 

 I, ________________________________________, being duly sworn, depose and say:   
 

1. That I am (a) the owner of record, or (b) an authorized agent acting in my capacity as 
_______________________________ of ________________________________, the owner of 
record, (hereinafter “Owner”) of that certain real property identified as Washoe County 
Assessor’s Parcel No. ____________________________ (hereinafter “Property”);   
 
 2.  That Owner intends to develop the Property or is currently investigating the Property 
for potential development;   
 
 3.  That Owner hereby authorizes and appoints __________________________________ 
(hereinafter “Representative:”) to assist Owner in its investigation and/or development of the 
Property;  
 
 4.  That Owner hereby authorizes Truckee Meadows Water Authority (hereinafter 
“TMWA”) to discuss water service relating to the Property with Representative, to accept 
information relating to Owner and the Property with Representative, and to treat Representative 
as the Owner of the Property for all purposes relating to the application for water service for the 
Property; and  
 
 5.  That Owner acknowledges that any and all contractual agreements for water service 
and/or necessary grants of easements must be executed by Owner and not Representative, unless 
TMWA is provided with an acceptable Special Power of Attorney.  
 
 Dated this _________ day of _____________________________, 20________.   
 
      OWNER:   
 
 
 
      By:  ______________________________________ 
 
Subscribed and Sworn to this _____ day  
 
Of ___________________________, 20____.   
 
 
 
_______________________________________  
Notary Public 





C I IDESCRIPTION RA ETE QTTY M TAMOUNT

installer. Contractor is responsible for Drill site access and clean up and is
responsible for drill fluid containment.
Terms: Interest maybe charge at a rate of 5% per month on any invoice
not paid in full within 10 days of invoice date. Capital City Well Drilling and
Pump company reserves the right to lien the property and remove all
materials installed by this company towards collection of a past due
invoice customer is responsible for all attorney fees and all expenses to
collect past due invoices. A $2500.00 deposit is required at exceptance
of proposal.

Contractors or Owners Signature______________________Date__________

SUBTOTAAL $35,405.00

TA  (AX (77..11%)%) $0.00

TOOTT LAL USD $35,405.00





hard rock this project could very easy
exceed $155000

13. 02 Site Work road repaving 4x 100 1 $3,800.00 $3,800.00

Total $134,300.00

Accepted date Accepted by





from there on it is extremely hard rock this
project could very easy exceed $155000

13. 02 Site Work road repaving 4x 100 1 $3,800.00 $3,800.00

14. 02 Site Work Site Work install c900 water line and connect
to tmwa main

1 $15,000.00 $15,000.00

Total $152,000.00

Accepted date Accepted by













J.V. Electric Co. Estimate

6550 S. Largo Dr.
Sparks NV 89436 Estimate # Date
NCL 0080502 00654 September 24, 2024
CACL 1072903
775-356-7973 office
775-815-1917 cell

Bill to 
Suncrest Design & Construction
626 Pyramid Way
Sparks NV 89431

P.O. No. Payment Terms Project
Due Upon Adeyanju 
Receipt Meter main and

Wiring from Street
Quantity Description Rate Amount

1 Labor to install the 400 amp meter 25,640.00$         25,640.00$              
main in location discussed with
Suncrest.
Labor to install the wiring from the
streets main panel to the house panel
(Cunduit, Mule tape, Underground 
Jboxes, Caution tape) not included on 
this estimate.

1 Material: 139,400.91$       139,400.91$            
1- Square D 400 amp meter main panel
500' X 6 # 750 CU XHHW
500' X 6 # 300 CU XHHW
2- 4" TA
2- 4" TA Locknut
2- 200 amp main breaker
12- Wire reducer/adpaters
100' - 4/0 XHHW
1- Ground system w/ 2 ground rods
clamps, emt, etc.

Notes
Estimate is good for 15 days from date noted.
Please make sure that everything you need is on this estimate,
if it is not on this estimate it is not included.
60% of contract total due after wiring, 40% remaining due at finish.
Please sign and return to schedule your installation.
Special order items require a 50% deposit befor ordering.
Special order items are not returnable.

Total $165,040.91
Thank you for your business








